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Original: English

Summary of the meeting held on October 6, 1998
1.
Oral report by the Chair on action taken to date in accordance with the Committee’s Work Plan 1998-1999 

The Chair gave an oral report on action taken to date in accordance with the Committee’s Work Plan 1998-1999 (document CP/CSH-142/98 rev .1).  The report covered:

a. Program on Education for Peace in the Hemisphere [AG/RES. 1604 (XXVIII-O/98)]

 The Chair reported that he had held consultations with the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy (UPD) on the Unit’s assistance to the Committee on the Program on Education for Peace in the Hemisphere. That assistance would take the form of the preparation of a base document for the experts meeting, to be first reviewed by the Committee. The meeting of experts is expected to be held in the first semester of 1999.

b. Letters from the Chair

The Chair reported that he had sent all letters to the persons and to Member States, as indicated in the Work Plan, in furtherance of the resolutions assigned to the Committee.   The Chair noted in particular that the United Nations Under Secretary-General for Disarmament, Jayantah Dhanapala, had accepted the Committee’s invitation to speak on the UN Register of Conventional Weapons, as well as on the subject of Small Arms, at the Committee meeting scheduled for December 8, 1998.

c. Technical Support by the Secretariat to the Committee

The Chair reported that, in compliance with the General Assembly resolutions adopted at the Twenty-eighth Regular Session, AG/RES. 1566, 1567, 1568 and 1569, the Secretary General had appointed Ricardo Santamaría as the General Secretariat’s Coordinator for Hemispheric Security Affairs.
/     

The Chair also informed that he had held consultations with the Secretariat on the nature of the technical support to be provided, on the assignment of office space, and on the organization of documentation related to hemispheric security issues.

2.
Consideration of operative paragraph 3 of the resolution  “Cooperation for Hemispheric Security” [AG/RES. 1570 (XXVIII-O/98)]


The Committee agreed to the proposal by the Delegations of Brazil and the United States on the establishment of a working group to prepare a draft convention on transparency in the acquisition of conventional arms, and set up that Working Group.
/   At the Chair’s suggestion, the Committee elected, by acclamation, the Permanent Representatives of Brazil and the United States, Ambassadors Carlos Alberto Leite Barbosa and Victor Marrero, respectively, Co-Chairs of the Working Group, and the Permanent Representative of Bolivia, Ambassador Marlene Fernández, Vice-Chair.  

3.
Other business
a.
Brazil accedes to the Treaty on the Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons

The Brazilian delegation informed the Committee that Brazil had, on September 18, 1998, in Washington, D.C., acceded to the Treaty on the Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons.
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